GB2RS NEWS

Sunday the 22nd of March 2020
The news headlines:

· Coronavirus affects amateur radio events worldwide
· RSGB Board changes AGM arrangements
· BATC offers free streaming & chat service
There is no doubt that these are challenging times. However, licensed radio amateurs have a great way of keeping in touch with one another across the world. Clubs and groups are launching virtual meetings to make sure no-one feels isolated in the coming weeks. We have also seen radio amateurs step up with extra nets and repeater check-ins to provide welfare checks on all local amateurs. The RSGB has launched a new Coronavirus Updates page that brings together some of these great ideas as well as its important announcements. Take a look at www.rsgb.org/coronavirus-updates. RSGB General Manager, Steve Thomas, M1ACB explains more about how the RSGB is adapting to the fast-moving situation: “We took the decision to close the RSGB National Radio Centre earlier this week to help protect our staff, volunteers and visitors. You will also have seen announcements about changes to our AGM, exams and contests over recent days. During this difficult time we have also been focused on protecting the welfare of our volunteer teams and the staff at RSGB HQ in Bedford. The majority of the sixteen RSGB staff are now working remotely but we will maintain a skeleton staff at the office, to receive deliveries, for as long as we can. Our staff have a very positive team spirit as they adjust to new working environments while we strive to maintain the usual services. We are still supporting Members and volunteers through the usual telephone and online services, so do continue to contact RSGB HQ in the usual way. Thank you for your support as we face these challenges together.”

In response to the government’s latest Covid-19 recommendations, the RSGB Board has changed the arrangements for the Society’s AGM due to take place on the 25th of April. The physical meeting in Birmingham will not take place, and the information that would have been made available at the AGM will now be made available online. The Resolutions to be voted on are on our website at www.rsgb.org/agm2020 where you will also find links to the Board candidate statements and to cast your vote. You should continue to vote online as normal. The accounts will be published on the 1st of April on the AGM web page. As you will not be able to vote in person at the AGM, please remember to vote online by 9am on Thursday the 23rd of April. If you do not have the facility to vote online, you can request a postal vote by contacting RSGB HQ. Postal votes must be returned to Civica Election Services, in the envelope provided, to arrive there no later than 9am on Thursday the 23rd of April. Please bear in mind that postal services may well be delayed so leave plenty of time if you need to vote in this way. Results of the voting will be published on the RSGB website and social media channels on Saturday the 25th of April. Trophy winners will be announced on the RSGB website and social media channels on Saturday the 25th of April. Arrangements to present the trophies in person will be made later. We appreciate that the AGM is an important date in the RSGB calendar and some Members have attended it regularly for many years. But the Board cannot ignore the current health climate and put Members, staff and volunteers at risk by continuing with the AGM as intended. Every effort will be made to hold the AGM as usual in 2021.

In order to support the worldwide amateur radio community during the Covid-19 virus pandemic, BATC is offering free use of the BATC Video Streaming Service and chat facility to any radio club or group of radio amateurs. This will enable clubs to hold virtual meetings with HD video and audio streaming and a chat window for real time feedback and discussion. To enable this, the BATC is offering free one-year cyber membership to any radio club or group of radio amateurs. For details of how to apply, please go to the BATC website, https://batc.org.uk.
Following on from the exam announcement earlier this week, it has been decided that with immediate effect and until further notice, the RSGB Exam Department will not be accepting or processing any new exam bookings. If you have already carried out a practical assessment for a Foundation or Intermediate exam and it is still valid, the period of validity – normally one year – will be automatically extended by the length of time that we are not offering exams. Exams already booked can, of course, go ahead at the discretion of the club, or can be postponed until a future date. The RSGB recommends that all clubs carrying out exams, training and practical assessments should carry out a risk assessment to ensure they are not putting themselves or candidates at risk. 

It is with regret that the HF and VHF Contest Committees have decided that, with immediate effect and until the end of June 2020, they will no longer accept multi-operator contest entries for any RSGB Contest. Single operator entries from shared stations will also not be accepted, unless the station is being shared by family members living at the same postal address. The RSGB HF CW NFD Contest scheduled in June is cancelled for this year. They have decided not to ban portable operation by single operators because of the potential mental health benefits associated with engaging in hobbies as well as the lack of person-to-person contact in normal single operator contesting. However, they encourage everyone to follow the government guidelines regarding social distancing and unnecessary travel. They will review these rule changes regularly in line with the most recent government advice to determine if they need to extend or modify the restrictions. In early June they will decide if the VHF NFD, the IOTA Contest and SSB NFD can go ahead as planned.

The RSGB band plans are now available in a number of formats online at www.rsgb.org/bandplans. The page also includes a background article that was published in RadCom earlier this year. If you have any questions, please follow the web links to the RSGB Spectrum Managers, who can help.

Some advice from the Intruder Watch Co-ordinator next as the bands get busier. If you hear an HF intruder, please just note the date, time and exact frequency and report it to Intruder Watch, via email to iw@rsgb.org.uk. Amateurs should never transmit over intruding signals in an attempt to disrupt them, no matter how frustrating their presence may be. This can hamper regulators throughout Region 1, not just Ofcom, in gaining concise and accurate evidence.

Finally, don’t forget, in the UK the clocks go forward 1 hour at 1am on the 29th of March, next Sunday. This means we will be on British Summer Time.
And now for the details of rallies and events for the coming week 
Due to concerns raised over the Covoid-19 virus, many events in the forthcoming weeks are being cancelled or postponed. We will of course keep you posted as we learn of any updates during this rapidly-changing situation, and we will keep the Rallies page on the RSGB website as up to date as we can. Please check carefully before travelling to any event. So far we have heard that the following rallies have definitely been cancelled or postponed. 
March and April events that are cancelled include the Callington Radio Rally, the Yeovil QRP Convention, the MFARS Surplus Sale and Radio Meet and the Andover Radio Club Spring Boot Sale.

March and April events that have been postponed are the CW Boot Camp at Stirling, the 23rd annual GMDX Convention, the Dover ARC Hamzilla Radio Fest and Electronics Fair and the Kempton Rally. 
Rearranged dates can be found on the RSGB website, at least for those that we get told about. Please send updates of your rally and event plans as soon as possible to radcom@rsgb.org.uk.
And now the DX news 
Due to travel restrictions around the world changing daily, we have decided not to include any DXpedition and similar news until the situation changes. 
Now the special event news 
Covid–19 is affecting special event stations too. GB1SCW was due to take place on the 7th of June from the National Coastwatch Institution facilities at Shoreham. However, the NCI has closed their watch stations until further notice. When there is more information, any updates will be shown closer to the event on QRZ.com.

Now the contest news
Running for 48 hours until 0200UTC on the 23rd, the BARTG HF RTTY contest takes place using the 3.5 to 28MHz contest bands. The exchange is signal report, serial number and time.

Running for 24 hours until 1200UTC today, the 22nd, the Russian DX Contest uses CW and SSB on the 1.8 to 28MHz contest bands. The exchange is signal report and serial number, with Russian stations also sending their Oblast code.

On Tuesday the SHF UK Activity Contest runs from 1930 to 2230UTC. Using all modes on the 2.3 to 10GHz bands, the exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

Also on Tuesday, the IRTS 80m Evening Counties contest runs from 2000 to 2100UTC. Using CW and SSB, the exchange is signal report, serial number and County code.

On Wednesday the UK and Ireland Contest Club 80m contest runs from 2000 to 2100UTC. Using CW only, the exchange is your four-character locator.

Next weekend the CQ World Wide SSB contest runs from 0000UTC on the 28th to 2359UTC on the 29th. It’s SSB only on the 1.8 to 28MHz contest bands, with the exchange of signal report and serial number.
Now the radio propagation report, compiled by G0KYA, G3YLA and G4BAO on Friday the 20th of March.

Last week saw a continuation of the zero sunspot regime we’ve been seeing for the past few months. The solar flux index remained in the range 70-72, with settled geomagnetic conditions and with the Kp index remaining in the range of one to two. Thursday the 19th was the exception, when the Kp index rose to four between midnight and 0300. This was undoubtedly due to a high-speed stream from a returning solar coronal hole, but it was relatively short lived. The critical frequency graphs at Propquest.co.uk show that this had minimal adverse effects.

This weekend marks the spring equinox, which is normally a good time for HF conditions. With equal illumination on both hemispheres, it is a good time for north-south paths such as the UK to South Africa, and the UK to South America. Predtest.uk shows that you probably have a 30-40% chance of making an FT8 contact with South Africa on 14MHz, perhaps even 18MHz, around 1600UTC this month. The path to Buenos Aires on 14MHz is similar, being optimum around 1900- 2000UTC.

Next week NOAA predicts more of the same, with the solar flux index remaining around 70. Geomagnetic conditions should remain settled, other than on Friday the 27th when the Kp index is predicted to rise to four.

And now the VHF and up propagation news.

The coming week appears to be dominated by high pressure, so this will bring a chance of Tropo to many parts of the country, although it's not a very favourable-looking feature in a Tropo sense. There are three phases to this period. First, this weekend we are in the easterly flow, probably fairly dry air so not necessarily a good Tropo spell, especially with the brisk southeasterly winds.

Secondly, into next week a cold front moves into northwest Britain and drifts southeast, disrupting the high pressure and any potential Tropo.

The third phase, from midweek, sees the cold front weaken and high pressure build again as a weak ridge across the country, which remains into next weekend. This may be a better prospect for Tropo, but still not a strong steer.

As for the other exotic modes, Sporadic-E seems a relatively low probability and rain scatter in high pressure also tends to be rare. That just leaves the spring preference for aurora to keep us hopeful.

We have a daytime Moon all week, with declination going positive again on Tuesday. Peak Moon elevations will continue to increase, but with apogee also on Tuesday, path losses are at their highest for the Lunar Month. 144MHz sky noise is low all week.

With no major meteor showers due until the Lyrids at the end of April now, just keep looking for random meteor scatter QSOs around dawn.

And that’s all from the propagation team this week.
Next, the Local News:

Please note that details of all RSGB-affiliated clubs and societies can be found on the RSGB website, including email addresses and website links where known.

[Note to Newsreaders: Please read the local news items appropriate to the service area of your transmission.]

NEWS FOR THE MIDLANDS

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Northampton ARS has cancelled all meetings for the foreseeable future. The daily nets on 145.36250MHz FM at 10.30am and 6pm will continue. Updates will be posted at https://northamptonradioclub.co.uk.

After consulting its members, South Kesteven ARS has cancelled all meetings until the end of April. The weekly net on GB3GR will still go ahead. 

Midland Amateur Radio Society has cancelled all meetings. The club net on Mondays from 7.30pm on 145.425MHz continues as normal. Details from Norman, G8BHE, on 0780 807 8003.

RAF Waddington Amateur Radio Club has cancelled all club meetings until further notice. The normal schedule of nets will remain in operation, including on Mondays from 8pm on 145.325MHz. Contact Bob, G3VCA, on 0797 116 6250.

Sutton Coldfield Amateur Radio Society has cancelled all club meetings until further notice. There will be an open net on Mondays from 7.30pm on 145.250MHz FM, plus the Tuesday open DMR net via GB7FW slot/local 2 from 7.30pm. Details from Robert Bird, via email to rob2e0zap@gmail.com.

Loughborough & District Amateur Radio Club has cancelled its programme until further notice. The normal nets will continue, including Sundays and Tuesdays from 7.30pm around 145.425MHz, and on Thursdays from 8pm either on simplex or vias the repeater. Contact Pam Rose, G4STO, on 01427 788 356.

Malvern Hills RAC has suspended all meetings until further notice. The Wednesday net will continue as usual from 8pm on 145.350MHz FM. Contact Dave, G4IDF, on 01905 351 568.

Wearside Electronics and Amateur Radio Society is closed until further notice. For details, email radio@wears.org.uk.

Today and next Sunday Cheltenham Amateur Radio Association has a net from 8.30am on 50.220MHz SSB. Tuesday sees slow Morse around 3545kHz from 8pm. More from Derek, G3NKS, by email to secretary@g5bk.uk.

Kettering & District Amateur Radio Society has a net on Thursday from 7pm on 145.300MHz FM. Details from Ed, M0TZX, via email to M0TZX@yahoo.com.

Rugby Amateur Transmitting Society has its daily net on 144.275MHz SSB from 8.30am. Contact Steve, G8LYB, on 01788 578 940.

Coventry Amateur Radio Society has nets on Monday from 8pm on 145.375MHz FM and 7.175MHz SSB. Wednesday sees a DMR net from 8.30pm on Talk Group 2345974, then on Thursday a net on 50.175MHz SSB from 7pm. Contact John, G8SEQ, on 0795 877 7363 for more details.

Gloucester Amateur Radio & Electronics Society has a club net from 7.30pm on 145.475MHz FM on Wenesday, and on Thursday another club net starting at 7.30pm on 145.475MHz, which then moves to 80m SSB. On Friday the net is at 7.30pm on 432.220MHz SSB. Contact Anne, 2E1GKY, on 01242 699 595, daytime.

Nunsfield House Amateur Radio Group has a net from 8pm on 145.325MHz on Tuesday. For details, email pr@nharg.org.uk. 

South Normanton Alfreton & District Amateur Radio Club is having a club net from 6.45pm on or around 145.475MHz on Tuesday. For details, email snadarcsec@gmail.com.

Leicester Radio Society has a net from 7.30pm on 145.325MHz on Friday. More information from Sandra Morley, G0MCV, on 0793 027 4044. 

Solihull Amateur Radio Society has its net on Thursday from 8pm on 145.450MHz. For details, email solihullradioclub@gmail.com.

NEWS FOR THE NORTH OF ENGLAND

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Ripon and District ARS has suspending its normal Thursday meetings and all face to face training until further notice. The RADARS rally planned for the 12th of April has also been postponed until further notice. 

Wrexham Amateur Radio Society has cancelled all meetings with immediate effect. For details, email wrexham.ars@gmail.com.

Sheffield & District Wireless Society has suspended all meetings and hopes to resume in September.

Chorley & District Amateur Radio Society is closed until further notice. More details will be announced by the club when available. 

Keighley Amateur Radio Society has cancelled its meetings for at least the next two weeks. Details from Geoff Priestley, G7JZM, on 0777 489 1641.

Wolverhampton ARS will replace all planned Wednesday meetings with a net on or around 145.350MHz FM from 8pm until further notice. For further details email chairman@wolverhaptonars.co.uk.

Halifax & District ARS has cancelled all meetings until further notice. The open net on Wednesday will continue from 7pm on GB3HD and on Thursday there is a joint net with RAFARS on 145.350MHz from 7pm. Contact Martin, M0GQB, on 01422 341 317.

South Manchester Radio Club has suspended its normal meetings until further notice. The Thursday meetings will be replaced by an FM net close to 145.500MHz. All other nets will continue as normal, including Sundays from 10.30am on 3667kHz, and Tuesday from 8pm around 145.475MHz. Details from Ron, G3SVW, on 01619 693 999.

All planned activities for Wirral Amateur Radio Society are cancelled until further notice. Details from Bill Davies, G4YWD, on 0780 488 4245. 

Central Lancs Amateur Radio Club has its club net on 1.940MHz LSB from 11am today and next Sunday. Contact Peter, G3UCA, via email to g3uca@blueyonder.co.uk. 

Wakefield & District Radio Society runs the 2E0IPC Memorial Open Net on 144.600MHz FM today and every Sunday from 10.15am, just after the local 2m GB2RS News broadcast. The normal club meetings on Fridays are suspended until further notice. Details from Charles, M0OXO, on 0790 050 0775.

Southport & District Amateur Radio Club has its net today and next Sunday from 7.30pm, commencing on 145.500MHz then moving to a clear frequency. Contact Brian Woods, M0SSN, on 0777 169 5525.

Stockport Radio Society has a net from 7.30pm on 145.375MHz on Wednesday. Contact Heather Stanley, M6HNS, on 0750 690 4422.

York Radio club has its net on 145.450MHz from 8pm on Wednesday. For details see www.yorkradioclub.uk.

Mid Cheshire Amateur Radio Society will be closed for the foreseeable future. Club nets continue on several Northwich repeaters to keep members in touch throughout these rapidly changing times.

On Wednesday Newsham Amateur Radio Training Centre has a club night with Foundation & Intermediate training. Details from John, 2E0DCV, on 01912 371 729. 

NEWS FOR NORTHERN IRELAND

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Carrickfergus amateur radio group has postponed weekly meetings until at least after Easter.

Mid Ulster Amateur Radio Club will be closed club for foreseeable future. For more information email muarc.secretary@yahoo.co.uk.

West Tyrone ARC has decided to suspend all future meetings in the current climate of the COVID-19 virus. Meetings will resume when it is safe to do so. Social isolation does not mean you have to be lonely: we are at an advantage as our skills and hobby allow us to communicate. More importantly, stay safe follow all the guidance from official sources but don't forget those who are alone and maybe vulnerable like elderly neighbours etc. 

NEWS FOR SCOTLAND

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Wigtownshire Amateur Radio Club has cancelled all meetings for the foreseeable future. In place will be a net on GB3DG from 7.30pm every Thursday. See GM4RIV.org for further information.

Mid Lanarkshire Amateur Radio Society is closed until further notice. Updates will be posted on https://mlars.co.uk.

West of Scotland Amateur Radio Society has suspended all meetings for the foreseeable future. A net will from 8pm on 145.375MHz in place of the normal Friday meeting. For details, see wosars.club.

On Monday Edinburgh & District Amateur Radio club has its net. Contact Norman, GM1CNH, on 0774 094 6192.

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH EAST and EAST ANGLIA

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Medway Amateur Receiving and Transmitting Society has cancelled all activities until further notice. More information will be found at http://www.marts.org.uk.

Echelford Amateur Radio Society has cancelled all forthcoming meetings and events until further notice. More information from Phil, M1GWZ, via email to m1gwz@icloud.com.

Crystal Palace Radio & Electronics Club committee has reluctantly decided to suspend meetings and will be in touch with members from time to time with updates. The club net will continue on Wednesdays from 8pm on 145.525MHz.

Surrey Radio Contact Club has suspended all meetings until further notice. Check www.srcc.uk for updates. 

Radio Society of Harrow has a club net today and next Sunday from 2pm on 145.350MHz FM. Details from Linda, G7RJL via email to lcasey100@outlook.com.

Bredhurst Receiving & Transmitting Society is stopping all social gatherings but will be holding a club net on Tuesday evenings on GB3DA from 7.30pm. More information will be posted at www.brats-qth.org.

Shefford & District Amateur Radio Society will not be holding club evenings for the foreseeable future. There will be a club net instead from 8pm, starting on 145.500MHz and then moving to a clear channel. For updates see www.sadars.co.uk. 

Mid Sussex Amateur Radio Society has cancelled its schedule until further notice. Further details will be published on the club website, www.msars.org.uk/events.

Worthing & District Amateur Radio Club has its 80m net today and next Sunday from 7.30am. Monday sees a net on 2m from 7.30pm. On Thursday it’s the 40m net from 11am. For details, email chairman@wadarc.org.uk.

Fort Purbrook Amateur Radio Club has an open net on Monday from 8pm on 145.275MHz. Contact Rod Beggs, G4SPS, via email to rod.g4sps@gmail.com.

Thurrock Acorns Amateur Radio Club has a net on Tuesday from 7.30pm on 144.300MHz SSB. Thursday sees a net from 7.30pm on 145.500MHz FM. For details, email acorns@taarc.co.uk.

Hilderstone Radio Society has cancelled all club meetings & special event stations for at least the next twelve weeks. This includes the EGM, planned for the 9th April. Notification of normal resumption of activities will be announced in due course. A net will operate from 7pm in GB3EK in lieu of meetings. Members are also invited to maintain a listening watch on GB3EK from 7pm each night for informal chatter or help calls. For more information email secretary@g0hrs.org.

On Tuesday Camb-Hams has its net on GB3PI from 8pm. For details, see www.camb-hams.com.

On Tuesday Chelmsford Amateur Radio Society has its net on 3756kHz from 8pm. Contact Jon, M0KGX, via email to Jon@M0KGX.com.

On Wednesday Bracknell Amateur Radio Club has its net from 8pm on 145.375MHz FM, moving to DMR on Brandmeister Talkgroup 23529 at around 8.40pm. For details, email David, M0XDF, via M0XDF@alphadene.co.uk.

On Wednesday Southdown Amateur Radio Society has a net from 8.30am on 145.275MHz and a CW net from 7pm on 144.060MHz. For details, see www.sars.club.

On Friday Harwell Amateur Radio Society has nets from 8.30pm on 1.845MHz, then from 8.45pm on 3.710MHz, Contact John, G6LNU, on 01235 223 250.

On Friday Thames Amateur Radio Group has its net via GB3DA from 8pm. Contact Patrick, G8JLM, on 01621 855 461. 

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH WEST

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Callington Amateur Radio Society is cancelling all forthcoming meetings and the rally planned for next Sunday, the 29th. For more info contact Steve, G7HEP, on 01566 773154.

South Bristol ARC has taken the decision to suspend all club meetings, training sessions and visits with immediate effect and will reschedule once we know when a safe restart date can be set. Fortunately, amateur radio cannot be stopped by the virus, we can participate from home. 

Torbay Amateur Radio Society has nets at 9.30am on 20m and from noon on 2m today and next Sunday. There’s an 80m net from 10.30am on Monday, followed by Top Band at 8pm. On Wednesday there’s a 20m net at 9.30am and on 80m from 10.30am. Friday sees a club net on 80m at 9.15pm. Saturday’s net is from 10am on 80m. Details from Kerry Knight, M0KRE, on 0772 599 9973.

Exeter Amateur Radio Society has its net on GB3EW from 7.45pm on Tuesday. Contact Ivor Abiks, G6ATJ, on 0792 762 8685.

Bristol RSGB Group has cancelled its meeting planned for the 30th.

NEWS FOR WALES

As mentioned in the Main News, many clubs have notified us that they are suspending meetings due to the Covid-19 outbreak. As the government advice is to refrain from social gatherings, we have only included the details of regular nets as well as those newly created in place of club meetings. Several clubs have suggested keeping an ear on your local repeater to chat with anyone who is self-isolating or just wanting a chat. 

Pencoed radio club has closed until further notice.

Carmarthen Amateur Radio Society has cancelled its AGM. The Sunday nets on 80m SSB from 2.30pm remain unaffected and will continue as normal. More info from Andy, GW0JLX, on 0776 828 2880.

On Thursday Aberystwyth & District Amateur Radio Society has a club net, beginning on 145.500MHz then moving to 145.550MHz. Contact Ray, GW7AGG, on 01970 611 853.
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